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Dear School Community, 
  
We have almost reached the end of yet another very busy school term. There has been a lot 
happening across our school this Term, with excursions, incursions, NAPLAN testing, 
student report writing and lots of great learning. 
  
Parent, Teacher, Student Meetings 
I wish to remind everyone that next week are our parent, teacher, student meetings. This 
term we have allocated an extra hour after school on Tuesday 27th June, otherwise the bulk 
of these meetings will be held on Wednesday 28th June, from 12pm to 7pm. Many of you 
would have already made your bookings via COMPASS and we thank you for your patience 
as we ironed out some technical issues that were faced in setting up the booking system for 
this first time.  

DATE ACTIVITY DETAILS 

Tuesday 27th June Parent, Student and Teacher Meetings 3:45pm ς 4:45pm 

Wednesday 28th June 
Parent, Student and Teacher interviews 

NO CLASSES ARE RUNNING ON THIS DAY 

12pm ς 7:00pm 

There will be NO canteen service 

on this day due to P/T Meetings 

Friday 30th June END OF TERM 2 2.30PM Dismissal 

Friday 21st July άYŀōƻƻƳέ {ǇƻǊǘǎ ŀƴŘ tƛŎƴƛŎ 5ŀȅ 
$5.00 payment and consent 

via Compass 

Monday 21st July ²ǊƛǘŜǊΩǎ CŜǎǘƛǾŀƭ !ǎǎŜƳōƭȅ  

Wednesday 2nd August ²ƻǊƭŘ aŀǘƘΩǎ wƻŀŘǎƘƻǿ 2017 

All year levels 

A gold coin donation 

appreciated 

6pm ς 8pm Wednesday 23rd  

Thursday 24th & Friday 

25th August 

Grade 4 Camp Mt Evelyn 
$50 Deposit and Consent due 

by 27th June 

Monday 28th & Tuesday 

29th August 
CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ {ǘŀƭƭ Small Hall 

Monday 11th September  Curriculum Day  Pupil Free Day 

Friday 15th September  Disco Times TBA 

Monday 6th November  Report Writing Day Pupil Free Day 

Tuesday 7th November Melbourne Cup  PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
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Please be reminded that students DO NOT attend school for classes on Wednesday 28th 
June, instead, they MUST attend the meetings with their parent and teacher. 
  
Regional Principal Forum 
Over these last weeks, the Victorian Government and the Department of Education and 
Training have been hosting Regional Principal Forums for all Principals from across the state 
of Victoria. Our Region has been scheduled for Monday 26th and Tuesday 27th June. As 
such, I will be attending the two days next week. Titled Inspired Teaching and Learning: 
Creating the Education State, we will be privileged to hear from international and local 
keynote speakers and presenters across the two days.  
  
Canteen Opening Thursdays 
I wish to inform everyone that as of the start of Term 3, the canteen will be opening on 
Thursdays. While it will now be operating for three days (Wed, Thurs, Fri), the normal 
procedures will still apply with ordering lunches the day prior.  
  
Staffing Update 
Please join us in welcoming Ms Carr who will be teaching grade 3/4 through to the end of the 
year while Mrs Preston enjoys time with her recently arrived baby boy. 
After the holidays, we also welcome Mrs Vescio who will be covering grade 1/2P while Mrs 
Parke takes Long Service Leave. 
  
Winter Germs 
As winter sets in, we need to be mindful of the numerous germs and viruses that are 
circulating. There are schools suffering outbreaks of Gastro and other issues. While we are 
not suffering any particular outbreak, can I just remind all families that if your child does 
unfortunately contract any such virus or illness that you keep them at home until they are 
clear and well enough to return to school. This will ensure that germs are not spread to other 
students and staff across our school. 
  
End of Term 2 
Please be reminded that the school term ends next Friday 30th June at 2:30pm. 
Could all families please ensure that they have made the necessary arrangements to collect 
their children at this earlier time? 
  
I wish you all a warm and well-deserved holiday break coming up. 
  
Kind regards, 
Mark Colagrande 
Principal 

  

Monday Lunchtime Games Groups 

are proving to be a great success. 

Thank you to the parent volunteers. 
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Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/groups/343163175722450/   
Email: cwpspfa@hotmail.com  

 

 

Next Meeting : Afternoon chat  

The next meeting is Friday 21 July, 2.30pm to 3.30pm in the staff room.  
Come one, come all. 

 

Entertainment Book School Fundraiser : Return or enjoy  

If you donôt want the book please return to the school. If you have signed up enjoy. 

 

Change: Whatõs in a name? 

Yes we are now called the ñCoburg West School Communityò, but hey we always 
knew we were. We will work through updating our name on our various 
communication channels. 

 

School disco: Late night boogie  

The School Disco will be held on Friday 15 September, 6 to 7pm for Prep to Grade 2 
and 7.30 to 9pm for Grade 3 to 6. We will be calling for parent and carer helpers next 
term so have a think over the break about volunteering for this very popular student 
event. Lou Harrison has kindly agreed to coordinate it this year, more information to 
come.  

 

Fatherõs Day Stall: Festival of the Papa 

We have had a great response to our request for ideas for sale items for the Fatherôs 
Day stall to be held on Monday 28 and Tuesday 29 August. We will send out a call 
soon for people to fill the shifts to sell items at the stall.  

2017 Fundraising  

FETE $33,000  

Book  Orders tbc  

Mother Day Stall tbc  

Entertainment Book 

tbc  

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/343163175722450/
mailto:cwpspfa@hotmail.com
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Constitution: itõs more than the vibe 

Did you know that parent associations are required by the Education and Training 
Reform Act of 2007 to have a constitution in place? A constitution is a set of rules 
that determine the purpose of the group and how they operate. So we are updating 
our constitution and would like our memberôs to have input or ask any questions 
before it is finalized by the School Community Office Bearers (President, Deputy 
President, Treasurer & Secretary) and the School Council, then sent to the 
Department of Education for approval.  

 

We will circulate the draft constitution (kindly prepared by Ian Drew - Secretary of the 
School Council) to all School Community Members by email for your input and 
questions.  

 

 
 

100 Years Celebration  
   

Dear Parents/Guardians, 
  
This year in November CWPS will be celebrating 100 years of education.  In 
preparation for our upcoming celebration, we need any unwanted teacups 
with saucers (not mugs) and bread and butter plates.   If you have any of the 
items that you no longer require and are happy to donate them to the school, 
we are more than happy to take them.   These items can be left at the 
canteen on Wednesday or Friday. 
  
Thank you in advance.  
  
Rita J 

 

Important Reminder: Entertainment Book School Fundraiser 

payment/book return is now overdue. 

 

Please note that payment/return of the Entertainment Book is now Overdue.  We really appreciate 

all the support received thus far.  If you have already paid/returned the book please disregards this 

post.  If you require any further information please contact me - Anna Cavaleri on the Coburg West 

Facebook page.  Thank You! 
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²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ŀ Ŧǳƴ ŎǊƻǎǎ ŀƎŜ άYŀōƻƻƳέ {ǇƻǊǘǎ ŀƴŘ tƛŎƴƛŎ 5ŀȅ ƻƴ 

Friday July 21st. 

The cost is $5.00 per student. Payable via Compass. 

Prep - нέYŀōƻƻƳέ {ǇƻǊǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ŦǊƻƳ фΦмр ŀƳ ς 10.45 am. 

Grades 3-с άYŀōƻƻƳέ ǎǇƻǊǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ from 11.30 am ς 1.00 pm. 

At 1.00 pm, we will join to have a whole school picnic lunch and possibly a 100th birthday cake or two. 

We hope parents, carers and grandparents can join us on the day for the sports or the picnic lunch or both. 

 

All are welcome to  come along and enjoy the fun! 
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RESPECT HONESTY ENDEAVOUR FRIENDLINESS 

RESPONSIBILITY CO OPERATION SUPPORT INTEGRITY 

NAME GRADE VALUE 

Holly 3/4C Respect 

Haydin 3/4B Endeavour 

Daniel 5/6M Respect 

Stephanie 1/2Y Repect 

Alex 5/6Q Respect 

Madi 3/4k Respect 

Leah Prep D Friendliness 

Cleo  Prep K Support 

Lia Prep K Endeavour 

Seth Prep LM Endeavour 

Ashleigh 5/6A Respect 

Samuel 3/4F Respect 

Eddie 3/4S Endeavour 

Lily 3/4M Respect 

Mary 5/6B Endeavour 

Virgina 5/6B Endeavour 
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hǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ƳƻƴǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǇǊŜǇ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜŘ tǊƻŀŎǘƛǾƛǘȅΩǎ ƎȅƳƴŀǎǘƛŎ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎ 
run by a gymnastics coach during their Physical Education lessons.  Each student 
participated in four classes focused on the fundamentals of gymnastics including 

coordination, strength, balance and flexibility. The students utilised many of the general 
apparatus including beam, parallel bars, trampoline, springboard and the vault to do this. 

  
 

Well done to all our prep gymnasts who participated in a fun, challenging and safe 
approach to gymnastics.  
Can Iskender-Osman and Chris Harvey  - P.E teachers 
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World Of Maths Roadshow 

Family Maths Problem Solving Night 

Wednesday August 2nd 6-8pm. 

All Grade Levels Welcome. 

A gold coin donation appreciated. 

Please indicate your attendance on compass or return note for all students attending. 

 

As part of an early celebration of Numeracy Week and to encourage real-life 

mathematical problem solving the Maths Team has organized the World Of Maths to 

conduct a fun and engaging Family Maths Problem Solving night. Everyone is 

encouraged to attend. Students pursue their own paths to solve real-life, practical 

problems. World of Maths is an enjoyable and engaging event which makes the 

students want to think. It promotes confidence and positive attitudes towards 

mathematics.  PLEASE JOIN US FOR A FUN NIGHT! 
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                      Dear Parents/Caregivers,

 

 

 

WORLD OF MATHS ROADSHOW 2017 

As part of celebrating Numeracy Week, we have organised World of Maths Roadshow to visit our 

school. The World of Maths Roadshow is an ideal opportunity for students to see how maths is 

applied to some real life situations.  

Students will gain insight into problem solving, working in teams, and also various maths principles 

which are part of their curriculum. 

It is a highly engaging session which will show the children that Maths can be fun!  

Details- The World of Maths Roadshow will run an engaging, fun Family Problem Solving night 

at our school as an early celebration for Numeracy week. We would love to see you all there! There is 

a door prize with everyone attending having a chance to win. 

YEAR LEVEL(S): Prep to Grade 6 (inclusive) 

DATE: Wednesday 2nd August, 2017 - START 6pm FINISH 8pm 

COST: Gold coin donation on the night 

Please fill in the slip below and return to school by Thursday 20th July to help us plan. 

Parents are encouraged to attend to support their child.  

No child should be unaccompanied on the night. 

 

Thank you, 

Fiona Currie and the Maths Team.  

EXPRESSION OF ATTENDANCE 

WORLD OF MATHS ROADSHOW- Family Problem Solving Night. 

My child(ren).............................................................................in class(es) ........................  

will attend the WORLD OF MATHS night on Wednesday evening August 2nd, 2017 from 6 pm to 8pm.  There will be a 

total of _______ family members attending. 

I understand my child should be accompanied on the night and a gold coin donation will support the schoolôs Maths 

Program and further Mathsô Problem Solving ideas. 

................................................. 

Signed Parent/Caregiver 

 

Please reply via compass OR paper note to Ms. Currie/ class teacher if interested in attending. 
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Call to Support the Building and Library Fund 

What is this about? 

In 2017, Coburg West Primary School transitioned from the request for a voluntary contribution, to 
asking for a tax-deductible donation to the Building and Library Fund.  

We envisioned this change as a win-win for the community. Parents would receive a tax-deduction 
not previously available and external grants or donations from supporters of the school would become 
more readily accessible. 

Unfortunately, we have not brought you along on this journey with us. Donations received to date are 
at historic lows in comparison to past years and this result will have an impact on Coburg West.  

Why is it important? 

Schools are not funded for the general upkeep of their facilities; your donation is a vital means for us 
to provide urgent maintenance and upgrades for the benefit of our students. In 2017 we have two 
very clear priorities; 70% of proceeds will go towards upgrading our boiler system, which is failing to 
warm our classrooms sufficiently in the winter due to regular breakdowns, whilst also expensive to 
operate. The remaining 30% will be put towards the needs of our ICT Lab, upgrading learning resources 
for our students classroom use.  

How can you help? 

If you have willingly made a voluntary contribution in the past, or are new to the school, and have not 
yet done so in 2017, we ask you to please consider supporting the fund. Our guideline request is $50 
per student, to a maximum $100 per family. Larger amounts will of course not be turned away. Unlike 
the past, these donations are now fully tax-deductible - June 30 deadline for the 2016/17 financial 
year. 

Thank you for you continued support, 

The Building and Library Fund Committee 

Payment methods 

     

 

1. Payment can be made directly through Compass here  

 

 2. If you would prefer to pay through bank transfer follow these instructions: 

Account name:  Coburg West Primary School Building and Library Account 
 

BSB: 063 491  Account number: 1023 4221 
 

   3. Payment can also be made in cash or credit card at the Office.  

 

https://cobw.vic.jdlf.com.au/
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Tough Guy Book Club Brunswick 
 
The Tough Guy Book Club is like a fight club for your mind.  
 
The Brunswick chapter of the Tough Guy Book Club meets the first Wednesday of every month at 
7pm at the Victoria Hotel, 380 Victoria Street, Brunswick. 
 
The book we are reading in April is The Big Nowhere by James Ellroy. 
 
It is a modern meeting place for guys of all walks of life to get together and discuss not just the work 
of literary greats, but any and all of the issues that men tackle on a daily basis.  
 
There's no cost to attend. 
 
Look forward to seeing you there! 
 
More information: www.toughguybookclub.com or Darren 0411 089 209 
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Our sausage rolls are back and sell for $4.00.   

Please see revised menu.  Please note that tomato sauce is .50cents and not 0.60.  Apologies for the typo. 

Rita J 

 


